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Dear Praying Friends,  

Psalms 37:23 says, “The steps of a good man are ordered by the LORD: and he delighteth in his way.” I 

am glad that it is God that directs our steps. And His Plans is always the best Plan. As a child of God there 

is no way that we can be happy unless, we are in 

the center of God’s will in our Life. Thank you for 

your Faithful Prayers and Support. Without you, we 

could not do what we do.  

 God is doing great things over here in the 

Philippines, especially in the aspect of soul winning 

which is our main thing and church Planting. Our 

Theme this year is Involving your Family in the 

Ministry. 

In addition to that, we look forward to our 

upcoming VBS this coming July 17-21. Pray that 

more kids will get to know the Lord. Also, pray for 

us and to all our Team of teachers that will 

participate in this event. Our goal is to 

accommodate 300 kids. Physically it is tiring but at 

the end of the day we are fulfilled, knowing that 

we are making an impact in the lives and hearts of 

this children by sharing Jesus. 

Summer is basically over, and the rainy season is 

here. We are enjoying the cool temperatures at night. We have been told though, that since rainy season 

is official, we might be expecting 13-19 Typhoons passing over these islands till the end of this year. 

As for some Family news, Jamison Drew our Eldest is already in his 5th Grade. I remember when we were 

in deputation, he was just a newborn. Now we have 2 additional boys the 2nd boy’s name is Maxwell and 

the 3rd is Tyler our youngest. They’re all Preacher on Training. Gwen is doing well she leads the children’s 

feeding ministry and leads in the Ladies ministry also. 

Please be in Prayer as we work together to reach Bulacan Province and the surrounding areas with the 

Gospel of Christ. I am also Praying to go back in the states in the month of August for 3 months. It’s been 

5 years since the last time I went back. please Pray for my Travelling expenses especially for Plane ticket 

and a reliable vehicle I need, to go around churches to raise some support and give a personal update of 

what the Lord has been doing here in the Philippine Islands since we left. 

 Again, we appreciate your continued Prayers and Financial Support. Thank you for your Faithfulness! 

Brother Darwin Tolibas & Famliy 


